
 
 

Report on outcomes of public notification 
 

Project name Proposed lease renewal – Manly 16ft Skiff Sailing Club - Crown 
lease 

Public notification 
period 

Friday 21 April to Sunday 21 May 2023 

Background Council is proposing to grant Manly 16ft Skiff Sailing Club Inc a 10-
year lease for part of Lot 7011 DP1074608, East Esplanade, 
Manly. The lease is for continued occupation of part of the land and 
building, for sailing, sporting, clubhouse, storage, and associated 
indoor and outdoor recreation activities. 

Total number of 
submissions 

Three (3) submissions received via email 

Summary of 
findings 

Feedback collected during the notification period showed 
community support for the proposal to grant the new lease to Manly 
16ft Skiff Sailing Club. 

All submissions were supportive of the proposal, however concern 
was raised around noise to surrounding neighbours when patrons 
exit the Clubhouse.  

A standard noise clause in the Crown Lease template will be 
implemented to address noise concern over the Crown lease land 
which is under Council’s care, control and management.  

Approach The public notification was given accordance with the Crown Land 
Management Act 2016 and Section 70 of the Crown Land 
Management Regulation 2018. 

A project page1 was established on our Have Your Say platform 
and included project information and the lease plan. 

The project was primarily promoted through resident letter 
notifications, Council’s E-News and our Have Your Say community 
engagement newsletter. 

Feedback was captured through an online submission form 
embedded onto the project page. An open-field comments box 
provided community members a space to share their comments. 
Email and written submissions were also invited. Contact details 
were provided should people have questions. 

 
  

 
1 https://yoursay.northernbeaches.nsw.gov.au/proposed-lease-renewal-manly-16ft-skiff-sailing-club-
crown-lease  












